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IN-NEWSLETTER

August 27, 2021
Vol. 47, No. 28                                                                                                  Covering August 20-27th, 2021
Upcoming Meetings and Events
Events listed below are subject to change at any time; information will be updated as soon as it becomes available.
Northeast HamXposition
September 10-12 @ Marlborough, MA

W9DXCC
September 10-12 @ Chicago, IL
RRRA Hamfest
September 25 @ West Fargo, ND
ARRL Executive Office Update
Kelly Wells, Executive Assistant
The annual Huntsville Hamfest was held August 21-22 at the Von Braun Center, Huntsville, AL. The Hamfest also served as host for the 2021 ARRL Southeastern Division Convention. It was the first convention since the Orlando Hamcation, held in February 2020 that included an exhibit and Staff representatives. 
The ARRL staff included President Rick Roderick, K5UR and Holly Roderick; Southeastern Division Director Mickey Baker, N4MB; Vice Director James Schilling, KG4JSZ; Delta Division Director David Norris, K5UZ; Director Ed Hudgens, WB4RHQ; Chief Executive Officer David Minster, NA2AA and the Director of Membership, Marketing, and Communications Kathleen Callahan, KC1MBY; Product Development Manager Bob Inderbitzen, NQ1R, and many Section Managers and other Field Organization volunteers. 
A recap of the show is included in this week’s ARRL Letter and ARRL News. We also produced a short YouTube video and Facebook photo album. The crowds were big, though a bit smaller than their last show in 2019. The organizers spread out the exhibits and widened the aisles, allowing for plenty of physical distancing. 
There were some last-minute cancellations from a handful of exhibitors, but still, plenty of exhibitors to give attendees a full show experience. Most of our team attended the DX Banquet where ARRL was recognized for supporting the convention. 
An ARRL Membership Town Hall on Saturday included short presentations and updates given by Director Baker, CEO Minster, and President Roderick. Bob Inderbitzen gave a forum on ARRL’s new Intro to Radio Kit and our efforts to move more hams toward being radioactive by building, participating, and experiencing a variety of amateur radio activities. Kathleen Callahan and Bob also visited with many exhibitors, thanking them for their support. 
They preceded the convention with a visit to Gigaparts (an advertiser), touring their store in Huntsville and their fulfillment and distribution center in Madison. Kathleen and Bob returned from Huntsville with 121 membership applications (151 in 2019); 46% of these from new or previous members (24% in 2019).
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David Minster, NA2AA, and Diane Middleton, W2DLM, participated in the Development Monthly Meeting, Product Development Monthly Meeting, and the Public Relations monthly Meeting. 
Diane Middleton, W2DLM, is preparing the budget for the year 2022. Budget Department meetings kick-off the second week of September. 

Kelly Wells is fully engaged in the election process and other tasks assigned to her. 

Field Services
Steve Ewald, WV1X

Leona Adams reports that Roger Parsons, KK4UDU, of Mulga, Alabama, has been nominated to run for the office of Alabama Section Manager.  In addition, Western Massachusetts Section Manager Ray Lajoie, KB1LRL, of Lunenburg, has also been nominated to run for a new term of office.  Nominating petitions for this Section Manager election cycle are due at Headquarters no later than September 10, 2021.

Leona assisted Steve Ewald in preparing the July Field Organization Reports column that will be published in October QST.  Steve also compiled and edited October QST’s Convention and Hamfest column.   

Mike participated in the QSO Today Virtual Hamfest manning the Member Meet Up room for three hours on Saturday. Several folks stopped in including Mike Ritz, W7VO, Northwestern Division Director. More Division calls in prep for the next Section Managers call coming on the 24th.

W1AW

Joe Carcia, NJ1Q

Thanks to Bob Naumann, W5OV, for operating W1AW in the North American SSB QSO Party. He made 515 QSOs on 40 and 20 meters for an initial claimed score of 31,415.
Joe gave a presentation on W1AW using WebEx, with at least 25 members of the Mid-State Hams Amateur Radio Club (https://www.midstatehams.org/) attending.

Joe designed and constructed an SDR-based station monitor, (please see the picture below). He used a cannibalized laptop monitor, amplified speakers for audio, Raspberry Pi 400 for the computer, and a SDRPlay RSPdx SDR. The system is used to monitor the stations scheduled transmissions.  
A special thank you, to, Paul Cianciolo, W1VLF, for milling the rack panel used to house the screen!

Scott processed one (1) paper and thirty-four (34) electronic VUCC applications for a total of 3,086 credits.  He also worked on fast and slow code practice files for the week.
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A special thanks to Ed Hare, W1RFI, for power-washing areas of the station that have greened over because of the weather!
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ARRL Lab
Ed Hare


Ed Hare reports that he had a busy week researching facts behind a news piece that ran in Ocala, FL regarding alleged interference to an insulin pump. Ed and Bob Inderbitzen worked diligently to coordinate the Lab’s research with the response to several amateur news outlets that have been promulgating the story.

The Lab also extends its thanks to David Coons, WO2X, who visited the laboratory last week to help integrate Node Red software and Raspberry Pi computers into the operation of W1HQ.  
The station has a new look, it is no longer a typical club station, but a showpiece of technology! It is still work in progress, but as the picture shows below, the new look is shaping up nicely. 
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The large monitor on the wall shows Node Red running on a Raspberry Pi, integrating the Pi to a Green Heron antenna rotator, the Flex Radio and ICOM IC-9100 and a Green Heron antenna switching relay system that is being installed into the station.  When the bands are changed on either radio or through the control panel on the Pi, the antennas automatically switch. The rotator can be controlled by clicking on the map, or buttons for Europe, South America, etc.  This demonstration of technology will also be a usable amateur station for the HQ staff to use to learn more about station automation and remote control of amateur stations.
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Radiosport

Sharon Taratula
	Paper/Field check Processing Time
	5 Weeks

	Logbook Processing Time
	5 – 6 Business Days

	2021 DXCC Applications
	6,697

	2021 WAS Applications
	2,193

	2021 VUCC Applications
	1,289

	2021 WAC Applications
	83

	2021 WPX Applications
	684

	2021 WAZ Applications
	587


Hamfests/Conventions/Meetings with ARRL Representation

New England Division Convention, Northeast HamXposition- 9/10-9/12

Edited by Kelly Wells, Executive Assistant
2
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